U.S. EPA Region 9
November 15, 2007

Glenn W. Montague

Director of Operations

H. M. Pitt Labs, Inc.

2434 Southport Way, Suite L

National City, CA 95812

Dear Mr. Montague:


Your letter of October 22, 2007 to A.J. Najjar of the California Air Resources Board regarding sampling and survey requirements of the Asbestos National Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants (NESHAP) has been referred to EPA for a determination.

Your proposed sampling method for the privatization of 1202 housing units at Beale Air Force Base is to perform representative sampling of 20-25% of the units.  EPA Region 9 has addressed this issue in a 2006 clarification to state and local Asbestos NESHAP coordinators.  I have enclosed this clarification for your information.  The clarification states, ”the Asbestos NESHAP requires that ‘prior to the commencement of the demolition or renovation thoroughly inspect the affected facility or part of the facility where the demolition or renovation operation will occur for the presence of asbestos’.  AHERA protocols require the inspection of every structure.  It has been our experience at large military housing areas that there is no standard construction used in the homes and that most homes are unique separate facilities with different building materials.  Add ons and repairs have often resulted in some houses having regulated asbestos containing materials while others have none or different asbestos containing material.  In order to thoroughly inspect the facility it is recommended that each structure should be surveyed and sampled to insure all asbestos containing material is found.”  The sampling of 20-25% of the Beale housing units would not meet Asbestos NESHAP requirements to thoroughly inspect prior to renovation or demolition.

In response to your plan to use gravimetric point counting  to verify asbestos contents under 1%, EPA has determined the 1000 point count method of analysis will comply with the Asbestos NESHAP.  EPA had also determined that all samples with trace or above asbestos content must be point counted to be considered non-regulated.
EPA and our delegated agencies  have inspected military housing at Beale, as well as other military bases undergoing base housing conversion, and have found improper characterization of asbestos containing material.  We have found materials such as wallboard skimcoats (surfacing), and stucco improperly analyzed utilizing composite sampling; materials classified as non friable and non regulated when actually regulated under the NESHAP, such as linoleum backing, stucco, and wallboard skimcoats; and improper mathematical averaging of multiple samples.  Violations of the Asbestos NESHAP can result in fines of up to $32,500 per day per violation and/or criminal prosecution.
I appreciate the opportunity to work with you, the Beale Environmental staff, and CARB to meet compliance of the Asbestos NESHAP during the privatization of the housing units.  If you have any questions on the Asbestos NESHAP, please feel to contact me at (415)972-3989




Sincerely,





Robert S. Trotter





Enforcement Officer





Asbestos NESHAP Coordinator

enclosure

